BOLTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS

June 13, 2022

Dear Families and Staff,

As the 2021-2022 school year comes to a close, I want to thank you for your partnership. Again this year, it has been a full team effort to support our students during unprecedented times for all of us!

BPS Continuity of Learning Plan

Thank you to all the staff members, students, and families who provided public comment on the required revision of the BPS Continuity of Learning Plan. The plan can be found here and on our website. As the CDC, State Department of Education, Department of Public Health, and the Eastern Highlands Health District requirements and/or guidelines for schools change, we will continue to modify our plan as appropriate. We are committed to a 2022-2023 school year that emphasizes safety, community building, social-emotional learning, and rigorous and engaging instruction for all learners.

BPS 2022-2023 School Calendar/Arrival and Dismissal Times

Attached please find the <u>BPS 2022-2023 School Calendar</u>. Below please find a reminder of the arrival and dismissal times for students.

BHS ~ 7:35 AM – 2:20 PM BCS ~ 8:30 AM – 3:15 PM

Congratulations to the Graduates of 2022

Congratulations to our graduates and their parents! To our graduates, I hope that you take pride in what you have accomplished, dream big, and enjoy the journey. Through it all you have shown true grit, adaptability, and strength of character. This is your legacy and your strength will forever leave its mark on the Bolton Public Schools. On behalf of the Bolton Board of Education, the BPS staff and students, and the entire Bolton community, we celebrate and honor you and wish you the all best as you embark on this new beginning.

Stay Informed over the Summer

We will provide information regarding the plans for school in the fall of 2022 via email, so please check your email regularly in August.

We are fortunate to have the support of our parents and local community, the unyielding commitment of our teachers, staff, and administrators to do what is right and best for all students, and finally our students who have worked so hard throughout the year in spite of the

obstacles. As we close this year, I am truly thankful for each and every person who has supported our journey together! I wish you all a restful and enjoyable summer break!

Warm regards,

Kristin B. Heckt

Kristin B. Heckt Superintendent of Schools